FISHING CREEK TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS
3188 STATE ROUTE 487, ORANGEVILLE, PA 17859
Phone: 570/683-5900 Fax: 570/683-5048
email: fishingcreektownship@gmail.com

Minutes of August 2, 2016 Regular Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 6 PM by Chairman J. Challingsworth.
The July meeting minutes reviewed. E. Bogert made motion to approve, seconded by J. Kline. Motion carried.
The financials were reviewed. J. Kline made motion to approve, seconded by E. Bogert. Motion carried.

Reports:

Road Foreman:

-Work will continue on paving, mowing and berming. Install pipes for completion of Martenas Road project.

-Met with PennDOT rep for Kinney Hill project. Grant received from Conservation District for both phases of work.
Will advertise entire project in the spring.

-Seal kit ordered for John Deere mower.

SEO:
-John Zeek, Zaners Bridge Rd — Probes, percs, repair, inspections.

Pre-Construction Permits:

-B160714 — Kathleen Wells, SR 487, Stillwater - Deck

-B160715 — Theodore Posey, Zaners Rohrsburg Road, Orangeville — Modular Home
-B160716 — Argil Posey, Zaners Rohrsburg Rd, Orangeville — Enclose Entry

-B160717 — Scott Musselman, Mountain Road, Shickshinny — Well, Septic, Mobile Home
-B160718 — Andrew Posey, Posey Hill Rd, Orangeville - Garage

Old Business:
- Contacted PennDOT again regarding replacement of guiderails on Zion Church Road. Street sign and stop sign will be

replaced after PennDOT completes repairs.

New Business:
-2011 Ford F750 loan paid in full. Saved approximately $700-$800 interest by paying off one year early.

Correspondence:
-Fishing Creek Sportsmen’s Club sent letter of appreciation for donation of approximately 8 ton of stone to level area for
shed.

Recognition of Guests/For the Good of the Township:

-Resident Stackhouse stated Township is doing a good job. Water is running in ditch following work by Township
-Resident Wenner questioned activity at the Yost property. Property has been sold and is being subdivided. Percs done
for 3-4 lots.

-Curt Saxton reminded Supervisors to sign up for appreciation picnic at Knoebels at the end of the month. Supervisors
will attend training August 22. Training will also be held in September and October, with October being observed by
PEMA.

-Secretary announced that Township resident who meet criteria are eligible to receive food at the Joh Buck Food
Cupboard at the Orange Twp building held the 3" Saturday of each month from 9am-10:30am. Secretary will get
information on what documentation is needed.

-J. Kline questioned status of Amish signs for area roads. C. Challingsworth stated he has heard nothing.

There being no further business for consideration, J. Challingsworth made motion to adjourn, seconded by J. Kline.
Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 6:23 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,
Coralee Kindt
Secretary/Treasurer



